MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
November 21, 2014

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2014, BEGINNING AT 9:03 A.M., WITH
CHAIR GLADYS C. BAISA PRESIDING.
CHAIR BAISA: Will the regular meeting of the Maui County Council please come to order.
Today is Friday, November 21, 2014, and it's approximately five minutes after nine.
Good morning, everyone.
Mr. Clerk, will you please call the roll?

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS ELEANORA COCHRAN, DONALD G.
COUCH JR., S. STACY CRIVELLO, G. RIKI HOKAMA,
MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, MICHAEL B. WHITE, VICE-CHAIR
ROBERT CARROLL, AND CHAIR GLADYS C. BAISA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER DONALD S. GUZMAN.

(Councilmember Guzman was not present when the roll was called; however, he arrived at
9:06 a.m.)

COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Madam Chair, eight Members present. There's a
quorum to conduct the business of the Council this morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk.
Members, this morning, we're going to have some opening remarks by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you very much, Chair. Good morning.
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OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Elle Cochran.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Cochran.
If everyone would please rise and join me in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
(Councilmember Guzman arrived at the meeting at 9:06 a.m.)

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge
of Allegiance.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk, shall we proceed.
Before we proceed, Chair would like to note the presence of Mr. Guzman. Good
morning.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with presentation of testimonies on agenda
items. We have established limited telephone interactive communication that
enables people from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai, to provide testimony from our District
Offices.
Individuals who wish to offer testimony from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai, should now
sign up with the District Office staff. Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the
chamber, please sign up at the desk located on the eighth floor lobby just outside the
chamber door. Testimony at all locations limited to items listed on today's agenda.
And pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to
three minutes with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying, please
state your name and the name of any organization you represent.
Hana Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
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MS. DAWN LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and our
testifier this morning is Andrew Rayner, testifying on item number 14-145.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. ANDREW RAYNER (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-145):
Good morning. Good morning and aloha from Hana.
MS. LONO: Say your name and-MR. RAYNER: It's Andrew Rayner, I'm President of the Hana Business Council and
testifying on behalf of the Business Council.
The bill that submerged from the Planning Committee is relatively short and simple.
And, I'd like to congratulate Mr. Couch and his team on their work. However, it
seems to me an urban bill. There is nothing in it that provides for the sort of rural
area we inhabit where the yard is often unavailable for parking because of, for
instance, pressure of an increasing ohana where signs 15 feet back might be
invisible from the road. Where the volume of custom that any of our business is
assured to remain tiny and where traffic is light. And these are the reasons we
considered following Molokai and Lanai in asking for exemption, which we
understand was refused.
We don't like either to see new law enacted that is uncertain, impractical, or in the
real world, unenforceable. We feel it doesn't work well unless it's respected. And
enforcement of this bill seems to depend on complaint, maybe anonymous, which we
don't like at all.
I've got two specifics for Hana.
The first is the requirement for a State
Chapter 205 SUP on agricultural land. With the safeguards built into this bill and the
new, and all its provisions, we see no threat to the nature or quantity of agricultural
areas from such businesses.
You are already aware that we have lots of small farmers on agricultural land of
average to poor quality whose livelihood depends on having one or more businesses
in addition to the agricultural output.
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We formed the East Maui Agricultural Association here just recently with the objective
of increasing our sales of food across the island. But, the need for an alternative
source of income for many of us small farmers will remain. We think that there is
nothing whatsoever to be gained by imposing the expensive and very timeconsuming special user permit requirement.
Now, we know this is . . . your gift. We, it's a, it's a State matter but we'd ask that the
Council make strong representations to Honolulu on Maui's behalf to either delete
this provision in Chapter 205 or to give Maui an exemption now, once your bill is
passed. And at the same time perhaps provide an assurance of a equivalent
provision is not added to the Maui bill for a special user permit on agricultural land.
My other last little point is signage. A sign is there to signal a business's existence.
If mandating it to be 15 foot back from road appears to be aimed at defeating its
purpose or reducing its impact. As the sign is strictly limited to two-square feet . . . I
suggest that the 15-foot rule should be deleted or exempted for Hana. Thank you,
gentlemen. That's all I have.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any comments, questions, need for clarification on the testimony?
Seeing none, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Lanai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and
there is no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Molokai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. TINA THOMPSON: Good morning, Chair. This is Tina Thompson at the Molokai
Office and there is no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Madam Chair, we have 13 individuals who have signed up to testify in the Council
chamber. The first person to testify in the chamber is Mr. Dean Fenwick, testifying on
Committee Report 14-143. And, he will be followed by Chris Eubank.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
November 21, 2014
Page 5

CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. DEAN FENWICK (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Good morning, Madam Chair and respected Councilmen, Members, Mr. Clerk,
friends, and neighbors. I'm going to have to talk fairly fast. This is the first time I've
seen this bill and respectfully submit it has not had adequate community input. There
are community members here that, in short notice, have taken time off work to come
down to testify.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, excuse me. Could he identify himself and
if he's representing any particular group; he did not.
CHAIR BAISA: If you would please, sir.
MR. FENWICK: My name is Dean Fenwick. I'm a resident of Lower Kuau. I use to live on
Aleiki Street in the neighborhood in question for a few years, very familiar with the
neighborhood. I'm here representing myself as a community member and other
community members that I know in the neighborhood, particularly people of the
community in that neighborhood that do not know of this bill. And more importantly,
community members of Maui that do not know about this bill.
This bill mostly affects people that do not know about it. Honestly, people for
generations that have seen things taken away from them for years. This has three
ocean access points. Parking is very limited. I know fishermen, I know surfers, I
know people that go down there to use those beach access points.
A bill to prohibit parking rather than look at alternatives, and they're all alternatives
which I've proposed. If you could all locate this, this document, I've have some
suggestions which I can go over. I would encourage us to talk about those
suggestions before passing into law, essentially a bill that will help privatize a
privileged neighborhood. I am one of those members in a privileged neighborhood; I
have beach access. I'm talking about people I know down there that would never
know to come to this meeting, that don't know about this bill.
There are all, are alternatives so I'm going to take a moment to talk about them.
There's issues in that neighborhood for sure; there's break-ins. I've had my car
stolen, I've, I was intruded on at 4 a.m. a couple of weeks ago. People, members of
the community will bring up issues of safety. Respectfully, it's not the people that
access the ocean. Those people, the surfers, the fishermen, they unarguably make
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the neighborhood safer. They've repeatedly reported perpetrators and, and been
helpful. These are not perpetrators. Perpetrators are people that sneak in the
neighborhood and sneak out. So, that's not the issue. The issue on the table is
about parking and traffic.
There are things we can do to make it more safe, and other people will attest to this.
The speed limit is too high. We can reduce it to ten. We can put in more speed
bumps. We can make it one-way's. And this isn't the first time it's been
recommended in this neighborhood to make one-way traffic, which effectively,
obviously, doubles the street width, or near doubles it. It, it spreads out traffic flow,
making it safer.
The streets there are very narrow. With these considerations of one-way streets, we
can actually increase parking there. There is really only five legitimate spots to park
in this neighborhood without getting a ticket. There are other areas that are currently
used right now, but if patrol came by, they could be ticketed. But, that's, I think more
the fault of some of the encroachments on public space.
I've, I've documented figures here. The graveyard, in particular, which is proposed to
completely ban parking on this. I don't know where family members will park. And
I've read the bill, there might be some, some hour restriction which I think is
inappropriate. There's also people in this neighborhood that have guests, and
themselves that need places to park. This graveyard has adequate room for public
parking. I don't know the legality of these stones; that could be evaluated.
Certainly if it's one-way, there is room according to the, to, to I've quoted a rule I
looked up, 10.48.020. If that's a one-way, there would be adequate parking which is
a much better intervention for your community in general.
I'm, I know I'm, I still have a few minutes. Essentially, respected Councilmembers,
myself and others that use this area are passionate about it. I don't want to see
members of the community restricted from ocean access which is really, what this is
about. I'm even unsure who's behind this, these proposals but it's a very few people
considering the overall population that you represent and I know you guys take that
seriously. You've been represented to look out for the community.
For, for those members that don't come to these meetings, I urge you to consider that
and entrust you with the wisdom to do what, what's right. Thank you very much for
your time. I can answer some questions. I'm sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Fenwick. Members, any need for clarification of
the testimony? Seeing none, thank you very much.
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MR. FENWICK: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Chris Eubank, testifying on Committee Report 14-143, to
be followed by Tracey Harrap.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. CHRIS EUBANK (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Okay, good morning, Councilmembers, members of the community. And aloha Maui.
My name is Christopher Eubank. I'm a member of, I'm a resident of Haiku. I'm also
an avid user of the Kuau community. I'm a teacher at Maui High School. I teach
U.S. History. I've been a property owner in Haiku for 15 years. And I came to Maui
primarily for, well, much of the recreational and natural activities that it offers. Okay.
Kuau is a place where I go to the beach. I don't go to Ho'okipa, I don't go to Baldwin,
I don't go to Tavares Bay. I do primarily use Kuau because most of my friends live
there. I do park in some of the public spots that are available right now. But, I also
park at my friend's house. It is definitely an issue and the traffic is heavy. I can see
how the members of the community, residents are concerned. And I respect that.
In addition to working at the high school, I use my free time in Kuau primarily. And, I
like to go down there and relax after I work with the children and helping at the high
school. I am not a transient resi, I'm a full-time resident, I live in Haiku. And I intend
to use Kuau primarily as a beach access point for myself.
But mainly, I am here to represent all of the other people that do not know about the
bill and are not aware of the measure that may be taking place where they, they want
to ban parking in this community. So, I believe that we should make that, make these
residents of our north shore community aware of the potential of losing beach access
and the possibility of making a public beach access private by eliminating parking.
Mainly, I'm here to represent the others that were not available to, to make the
appearance. I just want to make all the Councilmembers know that there are many
people that use this beach access point with great respect. Restricting usage by
eliminating parking would not be fair. It's not going to provide the recreational and
natural resources that the community has to offer.
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Other than that, I would just like to say, please review the banning of parking in this
area and please try to come up with some type of solution that can provide adequate
parking for all the users, and that is acceptable for the residents of the community
and also the users of adjacent communities. Thank you for listening to me today.
Have a great day. Aloha to everyone.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Eubank.
Members, any need for clarification of the testimony?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. And, thank you Mr. Eubank for
being here. Are, are you saying that just banning parking on only two of the four
streets there is, is not, won't help with the parking because those streets are not the
ones that are closest to the access. So, I'm just wondering what the concern is there.
MR. EUBANK: Well, the concern for me is that I would personally prefer a certain amount
of designated spots for beach users. The ban-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The question, I'm sorry. The question is, are there not
enough on Aleiki park, Place and Kaimano [sic] Street.
MR. EUBANK: Presently, I don't believe there are enough.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
Members, any further need for clarification? Seeing none, Mr. Eubank, thank you for
coming.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Tracey Harrap testifying on Committee Report 14-143, to
be followed by Andrew Dunne.
CHAIR BAISA: Before you proceed, the Chair would just like, I know many of you this may
be your first time in testifying in Council. Your remarks are addressed to the Chair,
and the Members will hear you, not to the audience.
Please proceed. Thank you.
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MS. TRACEY HARRAP (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Good morning, Maui Councilmembers. Introduce myself as Tracey Harrap and a
close resident in the Kuau neighborhood. I'd like to represent the north shore
community and I oppose the barking, the parking ban in Kuau and encourage a
discussion for more parking available and safer traffic rules in this area.
Also, I've noticed that there is a cemetery there. And there's actually no parking for
anyone to visit their loved ones in that area.
I respect the natural resources that Maui offers in the island, and in return participate
in group beach clean-ups and gatherings that keep this area beautiful for future.
And, I'd like to encourage the access to these areas to remain possible, accessible
for, for future users. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members. Hang on a second. Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none,
thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Andrew Dunne, testifying on Committee Report 14-143, to
be followed by Mr. Jim Smith.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. ANDREW DUNNE (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Aloha and good morning, Chairwoman and the Councilmembers. My name is
Andrew Dunne and I'm a resident of Kula, and I would like to represent myself and
the other members of the Upcountry community who use the ocean access points at
Kuau.
I would like to note that this is not the first time I have testified regarding the parking
situation in Kuau. I testified before the Council in favor of improved parking and
streets in 1994. And in 1995 and 96, I communicated with Corporation Counsel and
the Honorable Kimo Apana was then Chair of the Public Works Commission, Public
Works Committee.
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I still actually have copies of all my correspondence if anyone would like to see those
and the various bills and, and the various reports that were generated for the County
Council. I walked the neighborhood with the Members of the Council and their staff
at the time to discuss the issues and to show them the situation first hand.
As for the issues of today, the bill states that it would ban parking on Alenui and Lana
Streets and there would, there was a desire to expand the parking prohibition to
include Aleiki Place and Kaimao Street expressed by several residents of the
neighborhood. And, the Committee notes a member of your Committee would
indicate they would explore a parking prohibition on Aleiki Place and Kaimao Street.
So, this has actually happened before.
After the discussions of the County Council in 1994, nothing happened for several
months. And then in 95 and 96, "no parking" signs were actually erected on Aleiki,
Alenui, and Lana Streets. They were up for, I believe, several weeks or several
months, and then finally were removed after, I believe, after many complaints from
both ocean users, residents, and visitors, and from many residents of the Kuau
neighborhood.
You know, my, my personal concern is the beach access. I'm a windsurfer, and a
surfer, and a diver, and I use these, these beach accesses all the time. And I have
for about 25 years.
But, the other concerns are safety of the, of the neighborhood for residents and
visitors. There are a lot of children in the neighborhood; they ride their bicycles. So,
we need to have safe streets that are safe. We need to have parking that is safe,
that doesn't block the access to the houses or to the beach accesses, but we also
need to be able, you know, be able to move through those streets. There needs to
be sufficient parking for residents and visitors. There are quite a few people who
have tenants there who park on the streets or just off the streets.
There needs to be access to these three public beach accesses. It doesn't make
sense to have three public beach accesses and nowhere to park unless we want to
make this a private community. And then there also needs to be access by
emergency vehicles. And there was quite a bit of back and forth in this in 1994. The
streets are substandard but it was noted they couldn't, fire trucks could not possibly
make turns so making the streets one-way would be a way to solve the problem of
access both by regular residents and visitors, and by emergency vehicles.
Mahalo for your time and consideration of this matter.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any need for clarification of the testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, thank you Mr. Dunne for being
here. You brought up some interesting points. The, you have record or any paper
trail.
MR. DUNNE: I do, I do have paperwork. It's actually, it did not make it down this morning
but I have, I have my files from 1994, 95 that show letters from several members of
the community, from myself. And I have quite a few very faded faxes back and forth
with Charlie Jencks and a few other people showing, you know, the discussions of
the legality of parking signs and of making the streets one-way.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. DUNNE: And I can make that available. I just have to go get it and bring it back.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yea, I would appreciate that, Mr. Dunne.
MR. DUNNE: I will do that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, and also you said it was discussed for improvements
on the road. And I have some of the more recent pictures it looks like here.
MR. DUNNE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And they seem nicely paved and things. So at that time,
was it discussed to-MR. DUNNE: The roads were nicely paved. The issue was the, the width. They are
substandard widths so that being that these are two-way streets, many of the streets
were under 20, 20 feet, so to make them one-way streets would allow for 10 feet,
10 foot right of, right of way and still allow for parking as well.
Also, there are a number of blind corners. If you look at the map, turning from Lana
Street back onto Aleiki, or from Alenui onto Aleiki. And even the western corner of
Aleiki, those are all blind corners and there, as I said there are quite a few children in
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the neighborhood who ride bikes there. So, I know I personally and, and most of my
friends drive very, very slowly on the roads, the speed limits are 20 miles per hour
which, you know, can lead to interesting incidents at the corners when two people
approach from both directions.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Dunne for your time.
MR. DUNNE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
Any further questions?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And, thank you, Mr. Dunne. Just a quick
question, kind of as a result of the previous four testifiers too. I don't recall seeing
any of you guys at the committee meetings, but there were other people at the
committee meetings. I'm just trying to figure out how the communication didn't get to
you then, but got to you now. I wasn't sure.
MR. DUNNE: Well, not all of us, you know, keep close tabs on the County Council and
every, every issue there. I live in Kula so I'm not necessarily paying attention. A
friend of mine was at the last meeting where the, this was discussed, a friend of our,
our community actually. And, she reported back to us, said hey, there are people
talking about banning all the parking in Kuau. So, I, I was not aware of the agenda. I
didn't see this. You know, it's a, it's a busy time of year, so we, you know, we-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
MR. DUNNE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you very much
Mr. Dunne.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Jim Smith testifying on Committee Report 14-138, 14-144,
14-138 and 144, followed by Daniel Rezac.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. JIM SMITH (testifying on Committee Report Nos. 14-138 and 14-144):
Good morning, Chair Baisa. I think I'm only testifying on two items. I just want to
make sure that I don't overstay my welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Please proceed.
MR. SMITH: The first issue which is so significant, comes out of Budget and Finance, all
right.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Smith, if-MR. SMITH: And it changes the, excuse me.
CHAIR BAISA: Let's introduce our, yourself.
MR. SMITH: Oh, excuse me. My name is Jim Smith. I am from Haiku. I represent no one
but myself and my interest.
Anyhow, this Budget and Finance thing. It's so well intended, but it's so off the mark.
It really, really, really is off the mark. The problem is not money. The problem is
anyone who has land use now, all right, anyone who has a designation in rural ag, all
right, they get their land use designation. If you grant a permit, they get their land
use designation for tax purposes. If you give them an exemption, if you put them in
the bill anywhere, they still have their land use tax.
Maybe the Finance Director wants to change that, okay. But, from my perspective,
the problem is not that, okay. The problem is that the Charter says you can only
change taxes and rates in your budget, right. You're not doing that, you're doing it
here.
The problem says, basically, we have to do this because the evil guys are getting
away with a lower rate than these. That's the last reason you want to do law. You
got to do law by principle. It's got to affect everyone equally. You don't increase or
decrease rates because someone else is breaking the law. And then you're going to
make it fair? Wrong problem addressed in the wrong way. So, I would ask you to re,
refer this back to Committee.
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In the report it says this is complex, this is an issue that we need to study and by 15,
December 15, we'll have an answer. And what do you do? You go and you put a bill
up that does it without the study. Now where's the integrity in that. Isn't that what's
the issue? Integrity, public trust, 17,000 people don't vote, 7,000 don't vote when
they were there voting for Members of the Council. What is that? It's integrity and it
means you show me how you perform, you don't tell me anything.
And this is where we're going with this. I'd ask you to refer it back. You're not going
to help anyone. You're going to have more problems than you can even dream of
with this commercial stuff, this commercial business, home business nonsense. You
going to be, what are you going to do? Change the rate every time somebody comes
in and says I got a business at my home. No, you got to take that time to give this
integrity, it doesn't have it now from my perspective. So that's, that's, my first
testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Jim.
MR. SMITH: But I appreciate your work.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Excuse me, Madam Chair. Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What item was he referring, there's couple on Budget and
Finance.
MR. SMITH: There were just two.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Which item were you referring?
MR. SMITH: I think it's 38, Budget and Finance Committee Report.
CHAIR BAISA: 14-138.
MR. SMITH: --138, is that the one.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. SMITH: Okay, thank you, Member Couch.
CHAIR BAISA: Proceed, Mr. Smith.
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MR. SMITH: For focusing on-CHAIR BAISA: He has a whole list on his signup sheet, but he said he would only talk
about two.
MR. SMITH: There shouldn't be a whole list on my signup sheet.
CHAIR BAISA: I have one-MR. SMITH: There should be two.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, I think it's the way it's written. Somebody wrote it twice to make sure I
could read it.
MR. SMITH: I've been told I have chicken scratch for writing and-CHAIR BAISA: That's okay, thank you.
MR. SMITH: --and I apologize.
CHAIR BAISA: Please proceed, don't worry.
MR. SMITH: But I'm a country boy and that should work.
CHAIR BAISA: I understand.
MR. SMITH: Well maybe not that country. Okay, the next thing we come up with is this
home business nonsense. We already know TVR's are killing us. They're taking
away affordable rentals, they're doing all of those things, all right. And now we want
to give home business, okay.
And, what is that, you already have home occupancy, home occupant that contains
the word enterprise. So what are you doing with this home business. Okay, you
have in the existing definitions, all right, the bed and breakfast home and it says the
home is a proprietary owned. The owner of the property, okay. There's nothing in
here about that, only an occupant, it doesn't say how many occupants. And then it
goes forward to say you can hire one or two.
Huh, what a, what is that? That's undone, that's unfinished, that's feeling good about
something that's pretty bad. So I would say please, refer this bill back. It's about
illegal operations, it's about responding to make them legal, and we've been down
that road and we've been nailed for it.
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I'll give you, I'll close on this. The enforcement of bed and breakfast, I've seen
recently six, 65,000. I've heard other numbers, doesn't matter. This is the
administrator, who refers to a complainant and he says many factors play a role in
enforcement process, any of which might cause us to pursue or not to pursue the
alleged violation.
The most important factor is the quality and credibility of evidence, huh? The . . .
factor is the words, that's the most important factor. And what you've done is you've
presented a bill where you don't have to identify your business to the Planning
Director. There is no identity here in this bill. There's no saying to the Planning
Director, I'm running a business. There's no requirement for that. There should be.
I go and say this guys running a business. He says not. What then? This
administrator looks at the quality of the facts and says there's not facts. Well there's
no facts because you didn't include the requirement that Planning Director be noticed
for the existence of a business on a property and it should be there. And there's
other things in this, so, home. Do you know it's from 1981 to 1991, there were four
changes in definitions to the, to the Code, Title 19. In the last three years, there have
been eight.
Inside out, if you don't worry about it, you can rely upon the quality and credibility of
the facts. And you don't have to worry about the legislation. So I would ask you
please refer this bill back to committee. It should be filed. You've got it covered in
three or four or five different ways. A special use permit does it all the time since the
eighties. And you got this home business, because what, it's ego driven. We don't
need legislation that's ego driven. We need principle driven legislation and that's the
integrity I look for in you.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Smith. Members, any need for clarification of the
testimony? Seeing none, thank you very much Mr. Smith.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Daniel Rezac testifying on Committee Report 14-141, to be
followed by Cecilia Potts.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
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MR. DANIEL REZAC (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-141):
Good morning, Council Chair, and Councilmembers. My name is Daniel Rezac. I'm
here representing myself as a bicycle rider, also others in the Hawaii Bicycling
League, the Maui Chapter that we've just formed here just recently. Pardon my pun,
but I'm going to change gears a little bit.
I'm looking for you to pass the resolution to implement the Central Maui Bike Plan.
This is a first step for Maui, for Maui County to implement this plan for safety of
motorists, bicyclists and pedestrians. There was a petition that went around, I'm sure
many of you may have seen it, if not, there's some comments that have come
through off of that testimony, or off of that petition, that I'd like to point out a few of
those items from the, the people that responded.
A couple things that stood out to me is that bicyclists that bike around this island
need safety, need bike Ianes, need bike paths that are off of the thoroughfares.
Another thing that really stood out to me was some of the people that responded to
this petition do not live here. They are tourists. They are people that come to Maui
frequently and want to bike, but sometimes they do not want to bike because it's
unsafe for them.
The tourism industry as we know is very prevalent here, and I would hate to stifle any
more of that tourism for bicyclists. One of the comments that I, I read, I saw, "I think
safe bike paths around Maui are the future. Let's make it happen." "Build safe
alternatives to cars. The more people we put on bicycles, the less cars we have out
on the roads." "I'm signing this because all Hawaii needs safe, accessible bike
lanes." "Please create more safe bicycle paths on Maui. Good for economy, good
for health, and good for people to enjoy life."
Some of the people that responded to this are from all over the world. Some of them
are from the Mainland U.S. I'd urge you to check this out, read, read through some
of those comments. It's pretty amazing that people are here wanting to bike. Thank
you so much for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any need to clarify the testimony?
Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. REZAC: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Cecelia Potts, testifying on Committee Report 14-141,
followed by Kevin Wuertz.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MS. CECELIA POTTS (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-141):
Good morning. Good morning, Madam Chair and Honorable Councilmembers. My
name is Cecelia Potts, I'm here representing myself. I live on Waiehu Beach Road.
I'm here to support the adoption of Councilmember Don Guzman's resolution to
implement the Central Maui Pedestrian Bicycle Master Plan for 2030 as a guide to
infrastructure improvements on Central Maui.
As a 1997 Junior World Champion for Cross Country Mountain Biking, a three time
U.S. National Mountain Bike Champion, and a former member of the U.S. National
Road Cycling and Mountain Bike Racing Teams, I'm one of the less than one percent
of the strong and fearless group of cyclists who are referenced on page 14 of your
master plan that you've received. But I'm not here to represent the strong and
fearless group. I'm here on behalf of the 60 percent of cyclists for whom this
pedestrian and bicycle master plan has been written. The group who are on page 14
are referenced as interested but concerned.
When I drive to and from my home on Waiehu Beach Road to the County Building,
there is not a single foot of dedicated bike lane along the roadway. Yet, there's
usually a handful of those who fall into the interested and concerned group including
all ages, keiki and kupuna, braving their way to the playground, Wailuku Town or
maybe even their jobs.
It makes me cringe when I see this, not because I don't want people on bicycles and
elderly on motorized scooters all sharing the same road. But because I have a
mangled and scarred left knee and a torn up shin that has no feeling, that has proved
to me that the bicycle versus motorist collision, the bicyclist will never win.
Pages 19 through 25 of your master plan confirm my tendency to cringe when I see
these bicyclists from the majority group out trying to ride their bikes on our island.
Central Maui is not presently a safe place to ride bicycles for the majority of your
constituents. Safety is and always will be my primary reason for urging you to adopt
this resolution; however, if you require further evidence to make your decision, I urge
you to consider the small business growth prospects and positive environmental
outcomes that occur when a community provides opportunities for its residents to
leave their cars at home.
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Part three of that plan beginning on page 7, 27 covers both the economic,
environmental benefits of the, of the plan. If you need additional evidence on the
positive outcomes that could occur by creative bicycle and pedestrian friendly
facilities on our island, I urge you to look towards Portland, Oregon or to study the
infrastructure of the Netherlands, not just Amsterdam, but the entire country.
Perhaps most recently New York City, where a study was conducted around Time
Square, which found that ninety percent of the traffic was pedestrian and bicycle, and
ten percent cars. But the infrastructure was geared towards ninety percent cars and
only ten percent bicycle and pedestrian. The New York City Council challenged that
and the results could, can be seen in the documentary film, the Human Scale.
I'm optimistic that this Council is forward thinking and will adopt this resolution. And
my hope is to see Council and the Mayor collaborate to make this a funding priority.
Thank you for your service to our island and I hope you implement this important
resolution.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Any need to clarify the testimony, Members?
Seeing none, thanks.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Kevin Wuertz, testifying on Committee Report 14-141, to
be followed by Mike Ottman.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. KEVIN WUERTZ (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-141):
Good morning. Thank you for having me Madam Chair and Councilmembers. My
name is Kevin Wuertz, and I also live on Waiehu Beach Road. I'm here in support of
Don Guzman's resolution for the Pedestrian and Bicycle Master Plan for 2030.
I grew up in Hawaii. I've won the Hawaii State Championship for cycling several
times. I'm a thirty year veteran in the bicycle industry, most recently a CEO of
Consolidated Bicycle Group, Inc. We have a problem with distracted drivers and
speeding on this island. It's a small island, visitors come here to slow down and to
vacation. And we need to design our landscape to encourage this and if we don't, it's
not going to happen.
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Kahului is our, our port city where business gets done. It's also where first
impressions happen on this island. The airport and cruise ship terminal shouldn't
look like an industrial park. Instead the waterfront needs to be pedestrian friendly.
There needs to be paths for both pedestrians and cyclists. This will benefit our, our
economy by encouraging people to spend time in our downtown and spend money.
I don't think it's a coincidence that Maui's lost its place as the "Number one island in
the world". We have a place here that lends itself to outdoor activities of all kinds.
This lifestyle needs to be encouraged. I've travelled extensively throughout the
world. I've been to places like Holland; Moab, Utah; and even as Cecelia said New
York City, Time Square. And, what they've done for pedestrians and cyclists has
really increased the quality of life greatly. If we're going to encourage wind and solar
here on the island, and use less energy, then we need to also encourage people to
get out of their cars and to use bicycles and be pedestrians. It's a better quality of
life.
Creating a great place for recreation of all types will contribute greatly to tourism. I
don't know if anyone here has watched the news lately. But, it's really cold on the
mainland right now. And all those people would love to recreate somewhere warm.
You know, I'm pretty sure they'd like to rather than walk around in an indoor mall to
get out of the cold, they'd like to come here, walk on our bike paths and, and cycle.
In fact, I know they would like to do that.
Let's retake our spot in, as the Number One island in the world and let's pass Don
Guzman's resolution. And lets fund it, and let's try to do it even before 2030. Our
island's reputation here is at stake and we need to do this. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none,
thank you.
MR. WUERTZ: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Mike Ottman, to be followed by Giovanni Jubert.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
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MR. MIKE OTTMAN (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Good morning, Chair Council and Councilmembers. My name is Mike Ottman,
excuse me. I'm here representing myself and my family. I am actually a, I own a
home in Kuau, I'm right on Aleiki, right at the center of pretty much everything that
goes on down there.
I understand it's a small community in Maui, but it's very important to my family. I'm
also an ocean enthusiast, a lot of my friends, a few are here today. And, I mirror the
thoughts, their thoughts and what they've talked to you about as well as for all the
people that don't know about this. I just found out about this yesterday. Not in touch
with what goes on but I, I see the need to, because this really impacts our
community.
I have two children that, I think the term was use substandard width on these streets,
my two kids ride their bikes, skateboards, run around with friends. And there are a
number of blind spots. It's concerning, every time they go out on the street, I, I hope
they come back and not, I don't lose sleep at night, but as a parent we have all these
people driving into the neighborhood to use the beach access, which I am for. Okay,
and I love the ocean, and I love that they're here to enjoy the ocean. But with all
these people, and the small streets, and then the talk of this bill to, to eliminate
parking on Lana and Alenui, to me that's a partial solution, it doesn't really look at the
master plan.
I know you guys have a lot on your plate, but this issue is real important to me in the
sense that we need to open a discussion. We need time to talk to other members of
the community that live in Kuau as well as that visit Kuau to discuss and implement a
little bit bigger master plan, rather than just eliminating parking on those two streets.
To look at the viability of a one way street, other solutions.
We need to come together on this for the safety of my kids, the neighborhood kids as
well as the ability for all to come and enjoy Kuau. And I again mirror the thoughts,
you know, these, these three beach access have been used for, I've only been there
five years, but I assume they've been used for decades by locals, tourists, everyone
alike. And to cut that out, or to eliminate parking down there is, is not the solution.
Thanks for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need to clarify the testimony?
Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you for your time today. Have you
had a opportunity to look at the, this picture here and it sort of gives an alternative
route as in one ways around your neighborhood. And if so, if you had any
comments.
MR. OTTMAN: I appreciate you bringing that up. And yes, I just had the chance this
morning to look at this. I feel it is a good solution. If we can adopt or add a couple
things to that. One is the speed limit, in fact, I forgot to mention is 20 miles an hour
around our internal streets. There is a posted sign right in front of my house that
says 20 miles an hours.
And there's, it's the same speed limit as on Hana Highway, which is a wider highway
with double yellow lines. To me it's, if, if we had a one way, if we had a reduced
speed limit, if we had speed bumps, if we had the ability for the hedges to be trimmed
in a way where these blind spots could be opened up a little bit. I'm for that.
The one issue regarding the one way, and I think that's a better solution, I'm not sure
which way these arrows should go. Because I, I believe, Ms. Cochran, you're going
to be walking the neighborhood next week. And I want you to pay special attention to
Alenui where it intersects on the east end of Aleiki. And if, if people go down Alenui
and then have to make that left, that's a very tight corner. I know for a fact that in my
sedan, that I'm barely able to make it, anything bigger its usually a three point turn.
So I'm not sure how appropriate that is.
Then again, I live on Aleiki, personally to have the one way go the other way and
have all the cars coming down the hill around my house, I don't know about that
either. So I'm not sure what the best solution is. I hope that answers your question.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, thank you very much, I value your input. Thank you.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any others? Seeing none, thank you very much for being here.
MR. OTTMAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Giovanni Jubert, testifying on Committee Report 14-143,
to be followed by Joe Mitchell.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
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MR. GIOVANNI JUBERT (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Good morning, Honorable Chair and Members of the County Council. I'm here for
Committee Report 14-143. I'm a Kuau resident.
CHAIR BAISA: Your name, please.
MR. JUBERT: My name is Giovanni Jubert, and I live on Alenui Street in the Kuau
neighborhood. This bill has just brought to my attention, I didn't know there was
coming up. I just wanted to bring my testimony against it.
I don't think banning parking in the neighborhood is a solution to any of the problems
we might be having on neighborhood. The first time I heard about this idea was on a
neighborhood meeting regarding safety. Our cars have been broken into. Our
homes have been broken into lately, but that doesn't relate to parking.
It is true that we have a very small community there. But we have three magnificent
beach accesses and we have a lot of friends to our community that come daily to
enjoy those spots. And we don't want them out, those people are respectful, those
peoples are our community and those people make Kuau a very special place
because they've been using these accesses to the beach for the last 20 years,
30 years, 10 years. And they are part of our families. They don't live there because
this is a privileged neighborhood, there's not that many houses, and not that many
parking.
Me myself, living in Alenui Street, I sometimes have problems when I invite my peers
to come and visit my family because there's no parking. So if we're going to ban the
little parking we have, how are we going to socialize. How are we going to interact
with the outer world.
I also want to encourage you to consider the proposal that's been made. I have kids
of my own. I walk the streets in my neighborhood. I skate with my daughter and
people driving at 20 miles an hour on those streets is dangerous. Also, I think double
way roads on such a small neighborhood don't make much sense. It's only three
streets going north to south and two streets going east to west. We don't need
double sided roads. We don't need traffic volumes so we could regulate that and if
we got proper signage, we could use the spaces for parking adequately, instead of
people parking one on top of each other because there's not enough space.
I thank you all for your time, and that's all I have to say.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Is there any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing
none, thank you very much.
MR. JUBERT: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Joe Mitchell, testifying on Committee Report 14-145,
followed by Tom Croly.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. JOE MITCHELL (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-145):
Good morning. This morning I had the great pleasure of driving out of my home in
quiet little residential Kihei, and as I always do I took the next left to get out to the
Piilani Highway and went by 279 Aone Street. And this morning, there were only four
cars parked on the street in front of that house. Typically there are six, I have seen
as many as seven. There are two in the driveway, I presume there's another one in
the garage itself, and there's one rusted out car body parked on the lawn adjacent to
the driveway.
And, across the street, at 280, there are only two cars parked on that street. I'm not
sure that they were linked to the issue I'm about to discuss, but typically until a month
or so ago, when that house, which has been vacant for years, the owners finally
decided to renovate it and the, up, up until that point, the people in 279 had upwards
of eight cars parked on the lawn, driveway, anywhere they could on the house across
the street. I presume with the approval of the owner of the house, I don't know that
for sure.
Recently, Chair Baisa had an article on, in the paper about vacation rental violations
upwards of 13,000 outstanding violations. I, I sent her an email and, and copied
Member Couch the following day relative to the circumstances I'm referring to here.
I'd be happy to send that to anybody else who would be interested in it. But if, if we,
in that article we talked about hiring six new inspectors relative to the vacation rental
problem. I'm not sure what their job descriptions will be, but it would be very nice if
that also applied to home businesses.
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I can see no way that the, the gentleman in 279 is not running a home business.
There have been upwards of 15 cars parked on, on both of those homes, the street
itself, etc. A year ago, the Planning Department inspector was out there and at that
time he apparently showed four registered, there were four cars when the inspector
was there. Apparently those four cars were registered to him. Since then, he's
probably been in and out of the motor vehicle bureau 40, or 50, or 70 times if he's
registered in his own name every car that's been parked. And I can see no way that
anything but a home business is being held out of that house.
Moving forward, why have a, a law if you can't enforce it. My opinion is that kind of a
thing cannot happen. I never have enough time. Shoot my mouth out. It takes five
to seven minutes to service a car, to get to a place to service a car in Kihei, we don't
need that kind of a, of an operation.
Safety, there are three new kids living in the area. Permits, so we can permit a bike,
why not permit businesses. I, I just don't understand why we have singled out a
business operation, a mechanical repair shop for special treatment. It is a hundred
percent illegal today and the owner is ignoring it. I would hope that there will be
some further way to look into this and, and make it less palatable for him to continue
in business. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Mitchell. Members, any need to clarify the testimony?
Seeing none, thank you for coming.
MR. MITCHELL: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Tom Croly testifying on Committee Report 14-138,
14-139, 14-144, 14-145, to be followed by Harold Davis.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. TOM CROLY (testifying on Committee Report Nos. 14-138, 14-139, 14-144, and
14-145):
Aloha, Chair. I'm Tom Croly and I promise to be brief on, on, on all of these items.
The main item that I came here to, to give testimony on is to thank the, the Council
for supporting the tax classification for, of commercial for properties granted a short-
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term rental home permit. This action creates fairness on the issue of the tax burden
that is assigned to folks who get short-term rental permits.
While I can't say universally that every owner of a short-term rental home is happy
with this decision, some don't think they should have any tax increase, some believe
that they should pay a lower tax rate for, for their use. I think that this is a fair
increase in taxes for the additional commercial component of the ability to allow
someone to rent short-term. It's approximately a 22 percent increase in property tax
over what they would pay if they did not have a permit.
This action should help improve compliance from those operators who have been
standing on the sidelines saying I don't know if I want to go get a permit yet until I
know what the tax is going to be. And the action taken by the, by the department last
year in assigning these folks who did get permits to the hotel classification, I believe
was not supported by the code, as one of the previous testifiers actually said. And
was, many people felt was punitive to the folks who had gone to get permits. But I
think that this, this action to assign them to the commercial tax classification is
correct.
For the benefit of Members who were not in the committee when this was discussed,
let me make clear what this measure exactly does. For those who get short-term
rental home permits, STRH permits, they would be designated commercial. For
those who have a conditional permit that allows short-term rental, but live in their
home, they would be designated commercialized residential, the same as the B&B's.
For those who get a conditional permit, but do not live in the home, then they would
be treated the same as the short-term rental home permittees and they would go into
the commercial classification. We believe that that, that does create fairness. That's
all I have to say about that issue.
I wanted to make joint comment on the other three issues that are on, that are set for
first reading today. The home business bill, the tax treatment for Puamana, and the
codification of the long standing practice of short-term rental use of condominiums in
the Apartment District.
I'm very pleased to see these, these things come forward finally. These help our
code catch up to uses that have been long standing taking place whether they were
in compliance with code or not in compliance with code. Now at least the code is
clear. And that helps everyone. It helps the people in the public understand what
they can and can't do. And it helps our enforcement people, particularly because
when the enforcement people are asked to take action on something, they need to
be able to refer to the code and say okay, the action that I'm taking to ask you to stop
this use is consistent with, you know, your use is inconsistent with the code. And by
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bringing all three of these of measures today, it's helps just bring consistency to, to
our code and helps make enforcement a whole lot easier.
As a side note, I don't live in the Kuau area. I have been down the streets that, that
have been described and, and I do recognize how narrow those streets are. But I do
want to point out to the, the Council, that in our code existing right now, Maui County
Code 10.48.30(A)(15), it states, the prohibition of parking, "No person shall stop,
stand, park a vehicle, except when necessary to avoid conflict with other traffic or in
compliance with the law or direction of a police officer or traffic control device, in any
of the following places:" And one of the places listed is number 15, "On either side of
a street with traffic way of eighteen feet or less when official signs are posted giving
notice thereof".
Point being, if I understood it correctly in, in committee when, when you heard this,
the streets that we're talking about are less than eighteen feet wide. It doesn't
require this Council to take action in order to make no parking on those streets. All it
requires is that signs be erected. Now it's good that it's before the Council and you
have the decision whether or not those signs should go up. But the point is, in code
right now, it's been adopted that for streets less than eighteen feet, we really don't
want people parking on those streets, and, and, and what makes it illegal to park
there would be the signs. So what we're really discussing here is whether those
signs should go up or not on these substandard streets. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing
none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Harold Davis testifying on Committee Report 14-145, to
be followed by Rosemary Robbins.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. HAROLD DAVIS (testifying on Committee Report Nos. 14-145):
Good morning. Harold Davis, Wailuku. I am the President of the homeowner's
association, but I'm not here representing them, I'm here representing common
sense. This law infringes on my right to quiet enjoyment of my home. It's a
residential area for a reason. We have industrial sections, we have retail sections,
we have every type of section you want, if you want to open a business. I don't want
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one next to my house. I don't want to see a sign next to my house. I want to come
home, I want to live in my residential home.
As far as enforcement, we can't enforcement the bed and breakfast. The zoning
department and the zoning enforcement department is so busy. I've been trying to
get in touch with Mr. Spence, who is the head of that department for probably three
weeks, left numerous messages. I finally got a hold of his secretary yesterday, I
assume, and she told me that he's so busy he doesn't have time to return my phone
call.
Now, if they're that busy already, how are they going to enforce residential
commercial businesses and make sure that they don't increase the traffic on your
neighborhood roads. That they aren't bothering Mrs. Smith's six week old baby when
she's trying to put it down for a nap because the business next door happens to be a
skateboard shop and they're out practicing in the back to make sure the wheels roll
right. I, I just can't understand how we would possibly want to intrude on myself as
well as the rest of the people that live in residential neighborhoods by putting
businesses there.
The, the statement, in here, 145 says at the end, let's see if I can find it, in the
second, "the standards for home businesses that would ensure quiet enjoyment of
the residential neighborhood". That, that has to be an oxymoron. It, it's just
unbelievable that you think you could actually control the number of cars that come
up and down a street and enforce that. It, it's just absurd. Please, keep our
neighborhoods residential and keep them with just residents, not, not businesses.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Davis. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing
none, thank you.
MR. DAVIS: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Rosemary Robbins testifying on Committee Report
14-147, to be followed by Alec Stewart.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
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MS. ROSEMARY ROBBINS (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-147):
Good morning. Good morning, everybody. Rosemary Robbins, concerned citizen.
The Report No. 14-147 on the agenda today, I got a hold of that and would like to just
read to you, "Your Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee, having met, and
then it gives dates in there. Makes reference to County Communication 14-229, from
Councilmember Elle Cochran, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
"AUTHORIZING THE COUNCIL CHAIR TO CONTRACT FOR A PERFORMANCE
AUDIT OF THE SOLID WASTE DIVISION, DEPARTMENT OF THE
ENVIRONMENTAL, OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT".
In this three page Report No. 14-147, the word audit appears more than four times
because it also refers to the word audit from the year 2009. And there were in that
one recommendations for the division relating to the need for strategic plans and
everything else that's written on the first paragraph up there on page two of your
Report No. 14-147.
Ms. Cochran has defined specifically three areas of concentration for that, they seem
very to the point to me. So I would certainly recommend that you get a hold of
Report 14-147 and take a good look at it. That was passed by the committee of four
people, five people that day because four were excused. So, very definitive in what
ought to happen, not a hundred percent or ninety percent of the folks who were here
to pass on that so please do take a look at 14-147 report from the Policy and
Intergovernmental Affairs Committee.
There is also a resolution related to that, and the resolution reads "AUTHORIZING
THE COUNCIL CHAIR TO CONTRACT FOR A PERFORMANCE AUDIT OF THE
SOLID WASTE DIVISION, DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL
MANAGEMENT". It doesn't say who wrote it, it doesn't say when, but it adds to the
term independent audit, evaluation. I would recommend that if that "or" is going to be
in there, that it be either deleted or replaced by "including evaluation of the Solid
Waste Division, Department of Environmental Management". That's the point, okay,
is to have an audit, have it signed, dated and we know when and what the specifics
and what the line of development with a little word tucked in there instead of, okay.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none,
thank you very much.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Alec Stewart, testifying on Committee Report 14-141 and
14-143, to be followed by Elaine Ryan.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. ALEC STEWART (testifying on Committee Report Nos. 14-141 and 14-143):
Good morning, Madam Chair, Honorable Councilmembers. My name is Alex
Stewart, I live in Paia. I strongly support Don Guzman's resolution to urge the
Administration to implement the Central Maui Pedestrian Bicycle Master Plan. I think
it's important to remember that this resolution is not so much for the benefit of the
hardcore spandex wearing cyclist that you see on the road today. It's for all the
people in Central Maui who would love to get out on a bike and get some exercise,
but they don't feel safe enough to do that right now.
Implementing the pedestrian bicycle master plan will help us get back to the situation
that many of us grew up with where our parent's felt safe letting us bike or walk to
school on our own. If we can bring back that feeling of safety, I think it would be a
huge win for kids, for parents and our community as a whole.
The second thing I'd like to talk about is the bill to ban parking on Alenui and Lana
Streets on Kuau Point. If you just read the bill it sounds like these are two random
streets in Paia. But there's a lot more to this story as we've already heard. The
streets are right next to a very important beach access, about half way between Paia
and Hookipa. And it's a really wonderful beach. It's one of the few places on the
North Shore where you get in and out of the water without having to deal with shore
break or climb over a coral shelf. And that makes it a really popular spot for
windsurfers, surfers, standup paddle boarders, swimmers and divers.
I go there myself a few times a week and always run into friends. There's a really
strong community of people who love the ocean and it's centered around that beach.
For me personally, the beach is my favorite place in the, in the entire world. When I
leave work and go to the beach and get in the water, that's the best part of my day.
And I'm pretty sure I'm not the only person who feels like this.
And if you're not lucky enough to live on Kuau Point, the only safe way to get there is
in a car. And if you get there and there's no parking spot, you're, you're out of luck,
you can't use the beach that day. There's not other, you know, there's no parking on
the Point, you can't park on Hana Highway, you're, you're just screwed.
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And I realize that taking away these parking spots might give some residents a bit of
peace of mind because it'll make the street feel wider. But when, when you vote on
this bill, please make the, the tradeoff between that sort of intangible peace of mind
from having a wider feeling streets, and the really intense disappointment that you're
going to be inflicting on all the people who really love this beach, but aren't going to
be able to enjoy this wonderful public beach just because they can't find a parking
spot.
When the bill was in committee, I heard a lot of testimony about the recent . . . of
break-ins and just safety in general. I, I don't, I think that's kind of missing the, the
point. In terms of break-ins, if there's people using the beach, there's this community
of good people using the beach, looking after the beach. That's, that makes the
neighborhood safer, people are less likely to break-in if there's all these people
walking around, carrying surfboards and, and, you know, the good people scare the
bad people away.
And then also, the, the safety for, for children. I, I know it, it might seem un-American
to have narrow, crowded streets, but there's a lot of evidence showing that when
there's a, a narrow roadway, people drive slower and, and it's safe for children. So I
think having the road be narrow is not a, not a dangerous thing for, for kids.
Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank, thank you. Members, any need to clarify? Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next individual to testify is Elaine Ryan, testifying on Committee Report
14-141 and Committee Report 14-143, to be followed by Joseph Colin Bond.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MS. ELAINE RYAN (testifying on Committee Report Nos. 14-141 and 14-143):
Good morning. My name is Elaine Ryan. I first just wanted to give my support for
the proposed bike and pedestrian master plan. I think that's a great idea and I hope
that it can be fast-tracked, see if that's in any way possible.
The main reason I'm here is to testify about Kuau parking situation. I was the person
who let everyone know. I was here several weeks ago for the committee meeting,
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and I was there just accompanying my husband who was going to testify on the bike
path. And then I heard that there was this proposed parking ban for Alenui and Lana.
And then I heard Councilmember White ask several residents if we shouldn't just ban
parking in the whole neighborhood. And that made me really alarmed because I just
know how many people use this, use these two beach accesses and, and so I went
and let, let folks know and sent some emails.
And I just, I guess I just want Councilmembers to know that if, if parking was banned
in the neighborhood, just, it would just be really devastating for the folks who use it,
use the beach accesses for windsurfing and surfing, and standup paddle boarding
and fishing and just go and, going to the beach and swimming with their families.
And you know, I do understand that residents, the neighborhood are concerned
about the safety and I think that's valid.
But I just think it's important that we have a sort of thoughtful conversation and
include everyone who is interested, you know, beach goers as well as residents.
And, I guess, just make sure that, that when these sorts of issues come up that, it's
not just the residents in the small neighborhood who know that the meeting is actually
happening, but that beachgoers, or other interested parties are also notified.
Because I don't, nobody knew, nobody had any idea and, if, it would have just been
one day there's no parking signs and people would be like what, what's happening.
So, yeah, I just hope that we can sort of have a thoughtful conversation about this
and come up with some solutions that, that everyone can get on board with. So
thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none,
thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Joseph Colin Bond, testifying on Committee Report
14-143.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. JOSEPH COLIN BOND (testifying on Committee Report No. 14-143):
Hello. I'm a longtime resident, first time here. I want-CHAIR BAISA: Please state your name, sir.
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MR: BOND: Joseph Bond. And I'm here for the Kuau parking issue.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MR. BOND. I'm not a good public speaker, but I feel very strongly about this. I'm a 20 plus
year resident of North Shore Maui, ten years in Kuau, in the area that is being talked
about and ten years in Haiku.
The beach access that they're talking about is not just one, it's three. It's Tavares
Bay, Kuau Point, and Mama's Beach. These areas are the jewel of our North Shore.
It needs to be kept open to the public. Diving, swimming, windsurfing, surfing,
paddling, long distance swimming, people use it every day. And I don't live in the
neighborhood anymore, I was in the neighborhood for ten years and I did never had
an issue with the parking. I thought it brought safety to the neighborhood, being that
there was good people using our beach accesses.
I'm a, I'm a, talking for my wife also, we're both Desert Storm veterans who have
moved to Maui after our service and Maui is a special place. I travel to the other
islands sometimes, and seeing things closed down after visits to other islands, like
Kauai and Oahu, I don't want it to happen here.
Haiku has already lost a lot of its accesses. These yellow gates are appearing
throughout Maliko Point to Jaws and beyond. I don't know what the, is being brought
up about that, but it's all North Shore, and it starts in Kuau and it goes out to Hana.
We need to keep these spaces open. Maui 's best quality is the ocean. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none,
thank you, sir.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no further individuals signed up to testimony in
the Council chamber. If there is any additional individuals in the Council chamber or
the District Offices who would like to offer testimony, please identify yourself to the
appropriate staff and proceed to the testimony lectern or District Office phone at this
time.
Hana Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
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COUNTY CLERK: Lanai Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
COUNTY CLERK: Molokai Office, is there any additional testifiers?
MS. THOMPSON: The Molokai Office has no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no other individuals in the District Offices nor
the chamber that wish to provide testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk, have we received any written testimony?
COUNTY CLERK: Yes we have, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, without objection, I'd like to receive that into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: So ordered.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART
OF THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.
10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.

Dean Fenwick;
Andrew Dunne;
Mike & Jodi Ottman;
Victor Beresford;
Donald E. Weiss II;
Maui Bicycling League;
Steven Mark;
Sue Taylor;
Cindi Daigle;
Jessica Chamberlain;
Sarah Bumpus;
Lee Chamberlain;
Edward Gregg;
Dave Woodham;
Chris Barber;
Jacob Miller;
Helen Clark;
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18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24.
25.
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
31.
32.
33.
34.
35.
36.

Peter Slate;
Ben Holz;
James Boote;
Pascal Bronnimann;
Larry Clark;
dalydolphin@aol.com;
Robert Gold;
Sandy Hryciuk;
Mark Johnstone;
Olaf Mitchell;
Jim Wagner;
Ethel Zeager;
Kiersten Faulkner, Historic Hawaii Foundation;
Donna Clayton;
Gail Simmons;
Tad Craig;
Lloyd Fischel;
Sandra McGuiness; and
Zachary Milaskey.

CHAIR BAISA: One last chance, is there anyone in the gallery who has not testified, who
would like to testify? Member, Members, seeing no one coming forward, without
objection the Chair will close public testimony for today.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk, let's proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with minutes.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Council of the County of Maui's regular meeting of October 3, 2014,
were presented at this time.

CHAIR BAISA: Vice-Chair Carroll.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF OCTOBER 3, 2014, BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MADAM CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes".
Mr. Couch, need a break.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can we have a short recess for personal needs.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mid-morning break.
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely, we'll take our morning break. Why don't we now that testimony
is completed and the minutes are taken care of, let's take a ten minute morning
break, Members. We'll be in recess.
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(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:24 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:37 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR BAISA: Will the meeting please come back to order.
Mr. Clerk, let's proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with committee reports.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-138
- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 73 (2014), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 3.48, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO CLASSIFY REAL PROPERTY
USED AS SHORT-TERM RENTAL HOMES AS "COMMERCIAL" FOR TAX
VALUATION PURPOSES", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication 14-197, from Councilmember Mike White, be
FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-138.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
SECOND.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Hokama.
Mr. White.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Your Budget and Finance
Committee met on September 16, October 14, and 28, to consider an amendment to
specify that parcels granted a Short-term Rental Home Permit, a Transient Vacation
Rental Permit, or a Conditional Permit allowing transient vacation rental use, and do
not serve as the owner's primary residence, shall be classified as "commercial" for
tax valuation purposes.
Your Committee noted that the short-term rental homes are currently classified as
"hotel-resort," consistent with the highest and best use of the real property. The
Department of Finance receives a list of permits from the Department of Planning,
and classifies the properties of the permit holders accordingly.
Concern was expressed that legal operators are negatively impacted by those who
do not abide by the law. Your Committee desired to minimize the tax burden by
incurring, or in, being incurred by legal operators who have obtained the required
permits for their short-term rental accommodations, compared to illegal operators
who are not taxed for short-term rental use and may be receiving significantly lower
tax bills. Legal operators generally receive a higher tax bill than those who have not
obtained a permit. In some cases, the illegal operators may even be receiving a
homeowner's exemption.
Your Committee further noted the importance and complexity of the real property tax
laws, and recommend that the Council undertake a comprehensive review of
Section 3.48.305, of the Maui County Code, relating to classification of land and
building, by December 31, 3015.
Your Committee recommended passage of the proposed bill on first reading and the
filing of communication.
After the October 28 hearing and the passage of the bill out of Committee, concerns
were raised on how the bill would impact permitted transient vacation rentals that
went through the grueling process of obtaining the Conditional Use Permit, and in
many cases having added conditions imposed on their permit. After further review,
these permit holders would go from a "commercialized residential" category to the
"commercial" category and pay additional taxes.
Therefore, I will be proposing an amendment that will grandfather those who hold
Conditional Use Permits to be taxed at the "commercialized residential" rate if they
received it before May 23, 2012, the date the STR application process was initiated.
Whether the owner lives on property or not, also will not be a consideration. This
group is fairly small as there are only 13 TVR that hold Conditional Use Permits, and
about half of those are bed and breakfast operations.
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THEREFORE, I MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BILL,
SECTION 3.48.305, MAUI COUNTY CODE, BY INSERTING A
NEW SUBSECTION D, TO READ: "NOTWITHSTANDING THE
FOREGOING, A PARCEL THAT DOES NOT SERVE AS THE
OWNER'S PRIMARY RESIDENCE AND WAS, PRIOR TO
MAY 23, 2012, GRANTED A CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR
BED AND BREAKFAST OR TRANSIENT VACATION
RENTAL."
Actually, I guess I should let the-CHAIR BAISA: We have a, we're trying to get the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yea we, so I will-CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion, we need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm, who, I heard two voices. Mr. Victorino. We have a motion by Mr. White
for an amendment, seconded by. Mr. Victorino.
Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm sorry, Madam Chair, do we need a second on the main
motion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We did.
CHAIR BAISA: We, we got one.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: We already have one.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm sorry. Okay. I will, the amendment is on the Amendment
Summary Form that has been passed out to the Committee. So--
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CHAIR BAISA: Does everyone have a copy of the amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yup.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, proceed, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So, Madam Chair, I finish that off, the "commercialized
residential" prior to May 23, 2012, shall retain such "commercialized residential"
classification until the, after the Council has otherwise provided, after its review of this
section as provided in subsection "E".
CHAIR BAISA: Members, you've heard the proposed amendment. Any discussion?
Mr. Couch, no? No discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR BAISA: All those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, VICTORINO, WHITE,
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR BAISA: The, the Chair heard eight "ayes" and one "no". I think we're okay.
Anybody heard anything else? If not, so, we'll just accept that the motion passed
with eight "ayes" and one "no".
Mr. White. We now have the main motion as amended.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I have no further comment.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any further discussion on the motion as amended?
The Chair does want to say that I'm sorry we're doing this the way we are today. It's
kind of sad that it couldn't have been covered in the Committee. But I've been made
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to understand that we are on a time situation there, that if we do not do this by now
that it will not make tax, we won't be able to implement it tax-wise if we don't do it
before the end of the year. So, in that, for that reason, I will be supporting it.
Otherwise, I would have liked to see this in Committee.
Is there any further discussion? Otherwise, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with, I'm sorry, I couldn't hear. Let's, Mr. Clerk, let's have a
roll call please.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Stacy Crivello.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Elle Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Don Couch.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike White.

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Don S. Guzman.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Robert Carroll.

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Gladys Coelho Baisa.

CHAIR BAISA:

AYE.
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, VICTORINO, WHITE,
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR BAISA.
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, eight "ayes", one "no".
CHAIR BAISA: So the motion carries with eight "ayes"; one "no", Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk, let's move on.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, for the record, BILL NO. 73 (2014).
COMMITTEE REPORT
14-139
NO.
- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 74 (2014), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 3.48, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO EXPAND THE AVAILABLE
REAL PROPERTY USE CLASSIFICATIONS FOR UNITS IN PLANNED
DEVELOPMENTS WHERE TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS ARE
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ALLOWED", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication 14-247, from Councilmember Donald G.
Couch, Jr., be FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-139.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
SECOND.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Hokama.
Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Your Budget and Finance Committee met
on October 14 and 28 to consider an amendment to establish a process for
specifying real property use classifications other than "hotel and resort" for units in
planned developments where transient vacation rentals are allowed, and based tax
classifications on the actual use of the property.
Your Committee notes Ordinance 4063 of 2013 allowed TVRs in planned
developments, subject to certain requirements.
Currently, the only planned
development meeting the requirements for the TVR operations set forth in
Ordinance 4063 of 2013 is the Puamana Planned Development. Puamana is a
unique, multifamily development that appears to be a condominium, but is recognized
by the County as a planned development.
At the current time, all units in Puamana are classified based upon consideration of
its "highest and best use", and classified in the "hotel/resort" class. Because there is
no provision in the County Code to allow for specification of uses on a unit-by-unit
basis for planned developments, all Puamana units are classified as "hotel and
resort" based on their allowed TVR use.
The bill will allow the development's real property uses to be considered on a unit-byunit basis for tax classification purposes. And that's the way it is done in all
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condominiums, Chair, and so this is really just a measure to, to provide these people
who essentially own, have an ownership very similar to a condominium, to be taxed
for the use of the property as opposed to a broad sweeping measure. So, with that I
request the committee to support this measure once again.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, thank you, Mr. White. Members, any discussion? Seeing none,
all those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record BILL 74 (2014).

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-140

- HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION
COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That County Communication 11-254, from Council Chair Danny A. Mateo,
transmitting a copy of correspondence dated September 20, 2011, from
Clayton Nishikawa, on behalf of Kula Ridge LLC, submitting a status update
on the Kula Ridge Affordable Housing Subdivision, in accordance with
Modification No. 13 of Resolution No. 10-57, "APPROVING WITH
MODIFICATION THE KULA RIDGE AFFORDABLE HOUSING SUBDIVISION
PROJECT PURSUANT TO SECTION 201H-38, HAWAII REVISED
STATUTES", be FILED;

2.

That County Communication 12-237, from Council Chair Danny A. Mateo,
transmitting a copy of correspondence dated October 4, 2012, from Clayton
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Nishikawa, on behalf of Kula Ridge LLC, providing the required annual status
update on the Kula Ridge Affordable Housing Subdivision, be FILED; and
3.

That General Communication 13-4, from Clayton Nishikawa, on behalf of Kula
Ridge Affordable Housing Subdivision, providing the required annual status
update on the Project, dated October 21, 2013, be FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-140.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
MADAM CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Ms. Crivello, seconded by Ms. Cochran.
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Your Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee met on October 30, 2014 to review the required annual
status update reports for the Kula Ridge Affordable Housing Subdivision project.
The Project is located mauka of Kula Community Center, consisting of 116 lots, 59 of
which are identified for affordable housing for families earning at or less than
140 percent of the County's median family income and will include 34 housing units
for seniors, and 25 single-family units.
Clayton Nishikawa, representing Kula Ridge, LLC informed the Committee that
subdivision and design phases will begin after water source options are resolved.
The project has received District Boundary Amendments from the State Land Use
Commission; however, financing has been difficult because lenders will not finance
exploratory well drilling. Kula Ridge, LLC continues to work with the Department of
Water Supply to find a solution to address the water needs of the project as well as
alleviate the needs of those on the water meter list.
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Your Committee recommended the filing of the communication. I ask for your
support. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say
"aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes". Thank you, Ms. Crivello.
Mr. Clerk.

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-141
- INFRASTRUCTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
COMMITTEE:
Recommending that Resolution 14-128 , entitled "URGING IMPLEMENTATION OF
THE CENTRAL MAUI PEDESTRIAN & BICYCLE MASTER PLAN FOR 2030 AS A
GUIDE TO INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS IN CENTREAL MAUI", be
ADOPTED.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-141.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN:
SECOND.
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CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Ms. Cochran, seconded by Mr. Guzman.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Your Infrastructure and Environmental
Management Committee met on October 27, 2014 to consider a proposed resolution
urging the Administration to implement the Central Maui Pedestrian & Bicycle Master
Plan for 2030. And the purpose of the master plan is to achieve greater pedestrian
and bicyclist mobility within Central Maui and establish a model that can be used in
other communities throughout our County.
Development of the master plan was facilitated by Nutrition and Physical Activity
Coalition of Maui County "NPAC", with funding from State Department of Health's
Healthy Hawaii Initiative.
Your Committee notes that the Maui Island Plan establishes a policy supporting
implementation of the Central Maui Pedestrian and Bicycle Master Plan for 2030.
Your Committee discussed the need to codify the master plan to insure the continued
implementation of the plan by future Administration's and Council's. A Deputy
Corporation Counsel informed your Committee, the predominant way to implement
the master plan is through an appropriate, in the Capital Improvement, Capital
Program approved by as part of Maui County's annual budget, an appropriation.
The NPAC highlighted several of the short-term capital improvement projects
priorities identified in master plan that should receive consideration for inclusion in
the Fiscal Year 2016 Budget. These projects priorities including the following:
Initiate a comprehensive signage and stripping program to properly identify
areas of the roadway reserved for biking.
Identify the gaps, or areas lacking infrastructure, within the master plan study
area that prohibit walking and incorporate projects that close these gaps into
the Capital Program as part of the annual budget.
And also, initiate Papa Avenue Pedestrian and Bicycle Path and Waiale Road
Pedestrian and Bicycle Path studies to further scope these projects and
design improvements from an engineering, planning, and community
perspective in order to develop the framework for future environmental
assessments.
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Both Director of Public Works and Planning Director support adoption of the
resolution as a means for continuing implementation of the master plan. So
therefore, this Committee recommends adoption of the proposed resolution, and I
therefore, respectfully ask for my fellow Members' support of these
recommendations. Thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Any discussion, Members?
Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I just wanted to ask my fellow colleagues to support this
resolution. We've received well over, I believe 150 signatures on a petition as well as
when this was in Committee, the gallery was full and we received several letters in
support of this. It's a plan that is very well, I guess designed in, in accordance with
the Planning Director as well as the Public Works Director.
And, it's something that we should be moving forward on; and I think that wouldn't it
just be wonderful to just have these, these, these paths and, and walkways to go to
school and to, to go the municipality and to the churches. I, I think it really is
something that we should be working forward towards. So, I also believe that my
colleague Mr. Victorino is very involved in supporting this as well. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, I'd like so speak in support of the motion. Not
only for this County, but I think nation, nationwide, all counties are approaching this
type of request and programs from a healthy and vibrant community standpoint. I
believe for us as a County, it saves us funding in the future from programs that we
need to fund for an unhealthy community.
You know, we still have counties that deal with county hospitals. And so you look at
leaders like San Diego County which has promote even for its employees, walkable,
bikeable access to work sites. It has reduced the number of county funding required
to take care of those after effect bad health situations. And so even for our
employees, this is I think something that is very beneficial. It creates a healthier
environment for all and definitely I for one could be a beneficial user also in the
future.
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So I would ask us to, you know, there, there's more to it than just the upfront
physicalness. There's also for me the savings in County finances that we wouldn't
have to put in other areas if our people are much healthier and more vibrant. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Mea culpa, mea culpa. We all better get involved. We're going
to see more bikes up here. Any further comments? All those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record RESOLUTION 14-128.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-142
- INFRASTRUCTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution 14-129 , entitled "AUTHORIZING THE ACCEPTANCE OF
ACCESS EASEMENT AT WAINEE STREET, LAHAINA, MAUI, HAWAII", be
ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication 14-248, from the Director of Public Works, be
FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-142.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO:
I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Ms. Cochran, seconded by Ms. Crivello.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
Thank you again, Chair.
Your Infrastructure,
Environmental Management Committee met October 27, 2014 to consider the
proposed resolution to accept a temporary easement along, adjacent to, temporary
access easement adjacent to Wainee Street in Lahaina.
Your Committee notes pursuant to Section 3.44.015(C), Maui County Code, the
Council may accept donations of real property or any interest in real property by the
adoption of a resolution.
The Director of Public Works informed your Committee the access easement is being
dedicated as a gift and contains a private sidewalk and asphalt paving actively used
by the general public as a pedestrian way and for parking.
Acceptance of the easement will secure the continued public use of the sidewalk and
asphalt pavement. The Director of Public Works further informed your Committee,
the access easement is temporary and will terminate upon dedication of road
improvements to the County by the landowner.
Your Committee recommends adoption of this proposed resolution, and filing of the
County Communication. I respectfully ask for this Council's support of the
recommendations. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in
favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND
CHAIR BAISA.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record RESOLUTION 14-129.

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-143
- INFRASTRUCTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill
(2014), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 10.48.040, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO STOPPING,
STANDING, AND PARKING ON ALENUI AND LANA STREETS, KUAU", be
PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication 14-249, from Councilmember Mike White, be
FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. In light of this morning's testimonies,
without objection, I would like to recommit County Report 14-143 to, back to
Committee.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any objection?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: So ordered.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: You're very welcome.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I guess if I have, if you need an explanation. I just, in
light of the, the added testimony today, that we did not receive during Committee
work, I feel the need to revert it back and, for to hear-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran, I think we understand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Members for your support.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Good decision.
Committee Report 14-143 was recommitted back to the Infrastructure and Environmental
Management Committee.

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-144
- PLANNING COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 75 (2014), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTIONS 19.12.020, 19.32.040, AND 19.37.010, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS IN THE APARTMENT
DISTRICT", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
and

2.

That County Communication 13-403, from Councilmember Donald G.
Couch, Jr., be FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 14-144.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MADAM CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Your Committee met on
October 20, 2014, [sic] to discuss a proposed bill to amend Sections 19.12.020,
19.32.040, and 19.37.010, Maui County Code, to reinstate and codify provisions
allowing transient vacation rentals, TVRs, in the Apartment District for buildings that
had lawfully . . . issued, valid building permits, special management area use permits,
or planned development approvals on or before April 20, 1989.
Your Committee noted that the proposed bill expressly restates the exceptions
included in Ordinance 1797 (1989), which required buildings in the Apartment District
to be occupied on a long-term residential basis. Exceptions to the long-term
residential occupancy requirement were for buildings with the required permits and
approvals in place on or before the effective date of the ordinance which was
April 20, 1989.
And, and, Madam Chair, this goes to, just shows you that when we throw something
in an ordinance saying these people are excluded or accepted, and it isn't included in
the County Code, we essentially lose that because for the longest time there had
been Corp. Counsel opinions on this very matter; as commonly referred to the
Minatoya opinion. And this bill codifies the Minatoya opinion, essentially.
The Lanai, Maui, and Molokai Planning Commissions each recommended approval
of the proposed bill with an amendment recommended by the Department of
Planning. The amendment was to clarify that TVR uses are allowed in planned unit
developments and the Apartment District, if the planned development received the
site plan approval on or before April 20, 1989. Your Committee recommended the
proposed bill be revised to include this clarification.
The Committee thoroughly considered the proposed bill and, and recommended its
passage and filing of the communication. I ask for the Members full support of this
recommendation. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Any discussion, Members?
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. My understanding that this will also
delete from the current Code, the policy that Council had enacted previously
regarding long-term residential basis. You know, I have a concern, a deep
reservation about that, Chair, especially since this Council and many other Council's
continually talk about housing for our people.
And for me, you know, this is one component that should be able to be addressed
regarding a type of dwelling that a resident may need for affordability considerations.
And to take that away from what we've been trying to achieve is get more housing for
our people for long-term use, I have a difficulty in supporting this proposal today.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further discussion?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. And to remind Members,
especially those who aren't in the Committee, this is something that was actually
passed in an ordinance in 1989. It was codified word for word and we just went out
of the ordinance and put it actually into the, into the Maui County Code. So we're,
we're doing exactly what the Council wanted to do in 1989 and from there, therefore,
it only affects anything that was built prior to 19, April 20, 1989, and nothing after
that. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, VICTORINO, WHITE,
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries, eight "ayes" and one "no", Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL 75 (2014).

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-145
- PLANNING COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 76 (2014), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
TITLE 19, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO HOME BUSINESSES", be
PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication 12-74, from the Planning Director, be FILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMEDATION OF PLANNING
COMMITTEE REPORT 14-145.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MADAM CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
Thank you, Madam Chair.
Prior to making its
recommendation, your Committee held 13 meetings on the matter, including several
evening meetings at locations throughout the County and I'll spare the, the Council
the reading of every day of that, it's in the committee report.
The proposed bill allows home businesses as a permitted use in the Apartment,
Residential, and Rural Districts, subject to certain criteria. Home businesses would
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be allowed in the Agricultural District with Special Use Permit, as required by State,
Hawaii Revised Statute 205.
The proposed bill implements General Plan policies such as "Supporting home-base,
home businesses that are appropriate for or, and in character with the community.",
which can be found on page 60 of the Countywide Policy Plan. And "Facilitating selfsufficient communities and shorten commutes by allowing home occupations or
home-based businesses that are compatible with surrounding neighborhoods and
lifestyles." As noted on page 7-25 of the Maui Island Plan.
Your Committee revised the bill to include several recommendations from the
Planning Commissions. Your Committee stressed the importance of maintaining the
character of a neighborhood and some of the notable provisions to address this
include: (1) hours of operation will be limited between 8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.;
(2) home businesses, home business operations must not generate traffic in greater
volumes than would normally be expected in the neighborhood where they are
located; (3) parking must be off-street; (4) group instruction of traditional Hawaiian
practices, such as lei making, ukulele and hula classes, and lomi lomi, will be allowed
as a special use in the Residential District; and (5) home business signage is limited
to a single 2-square-foot ground or wall sign.
Automotive repair and body shops must obtain a Special Use Permit in order to
operate. And body shops can only operate on lots of two acres or more. Those
provisions were in response to several, quite a bit of testimony about auto repair
shops.
Your Committee thoroughly considered the proposed bill and agreed that allowing
home businesses to operate may help businesses to grow and become a commercial
operation in the appropriate commercial district. And we have one huge example
here on Maui that grew into a multi-million dollar company. So they started out in
their home, as well.
We discussed a lot of the issue with the HRS 205 in the Agricultural District and
unfortunately were limited to what we can do in the Ag District.
The signage requirement about 15 feet, a testifier talked about today is part of the
Maui County Code signage law. So, this bill actually makes enforcement a lot easier
as well, as we've done in the short-term rental home bill as well.
So I ask for the Members full support of the Committee's recommendation.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. We have heard most of the concerns today,
and I've heard concerns from Hana, also Molokai and Lanai, and just about every
district. And the main concerns I would hear are with enforcement. And enforcement
has always been a problem with everything that we do. And these are legitimate
concerns. However, if we don't pass this bill today, it's going to be worse for
everyone.
And we do have a revisit clause in here so we can address when we have problems,
if we have problems with enforcement, we can always go back and we can hear this
again. And, I'm sure I will follow-up with the community and with the Chair of the
Committee and follow through and make sure that we have a fair and enforceable
system. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Any further discussion?
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. I appreciate the hard work of Chairman
Couch and his Committee Members. But for Lanai, I do not think this is a very good
bill. Lanai had asked to be exempted. For us, I believe that the community prefers
that we set our own Country-Town standards that, that is currently a proposal in
Mr. Couch's Committee. And that if you look at our community currently, the vast
majority is one way streets because of the size of our, the widths of our community
and how Jim Dole in the early twenties designed and built our community.
It may work for other districts and for that I am happy. But for Lanai I don't think this
is the right venue and I would prefer us to work on Lanai's standards in another
vehicle that I would appreciate that we would make our own island and community
standards more pertinent and more directed to what works for us on Lanai. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in
favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, VICTORINO, WHITE,
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR BAISA.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR BAISA: Chair hears eight "ayes" and one "no", Mr. Hokama. No objections, so,
that's it, it passes.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 76 (2014).

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-146
- POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE:
Recommending that Resolution 14-130 , entitled "AUTHORIZING SETTLEMENT
OF CHARLES E. BICK V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL. CIVIL NO. 13-1-0086(1)", be
ADOPTED.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT 14-146, AND ITS
RECOMMENDATIONS, BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
SECOND.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Couch.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No further discussion, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND
CHAIR BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 14-130.

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
14-147
- POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE:
Recommending that County Communication 14-229, from Councilmember Elle
Cochran, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE COUNCIL
CHAIR TO CONTRACT FOR A PERFORMANCE AUDIT OF THE SOLID WASTE
DIVISION, DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT", be FILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT 14-147 AND ITS
RECOMMENDATIONS BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
SECOND.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Couch.
Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Your Committee took forth the
task that it was assigned by this Council after the Council made a determination to do
an audit, to come up with recommendations to you, our Chair, as on the parameters
of scope that we would like to see included in your consideration.
After the Committee's meeting, I felt it was important that we provide the auditors with
enough direction that they could perform its, their duties to the Council in a timely
manner and focus on those specific points that the Committee felt was very, at this
point in time a high priority.
They have provided three recommendations for your consideration through this report
and, you know, for me, Madam Chair, you know, there comes a time where
eventually the Council is going to need to start auditing all the departments on a
rotational basis. And I believe that this is something that needs to be done. The last
one we did was the Planning Department and Council dropped the ball and I take my
share, cause I sat on those Councils of not doing additional departmental audits to
assist our people in providing services at the best cost and most efficient manner.
So I appreciate this coming from Ms. Cochran's Committee originally. And I hope
that this provides you with enough guidance to move forward with a contract. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, any further discussion? Seeing none,
all those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. Thank you, Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with County Communications.
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COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

14-281

- DAVID TAYLOR, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated November 5, 2014)

Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ending October 2014.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 14-281.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE:
I SECOND THE MOTION, MADAM CHAIR.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. White.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No further discussion, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor say
"aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
WHITE, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
BAISA.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries with nine "ayes". Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with county communications for referral. The
following county communications are recommended for referral to the following
committees as noted.
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NO.

14-282

- SANANDA K. BAZ, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated November 14, 2014)

Transmitting the following:
1.

A proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT
PERTAINS TO APPENDIX A, PART I, GRANT REVENUE — SCHEDULE OF
GRANTS BY DEPARTMENTS AND PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC WORKS (MAUI TIMESHARE VENTURE, LLC.)"; and

2.

A proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF A
DONATION FROM HYATT KA'ANAPALI TO THE DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC WORKS, COUNTY OF MAUI, PURSUANT TO SECTION 13-8,
REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983), AS AMENDED,
AND CHAPTER 3.56, MAUI COUNTY CODE".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 14-282 be referred to the
Budget and Finance Committee.
NO.

14-283

- WILLIAM SPENCE, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated October 31, 2014)

Transmitting the following:
1.

"LANA'I COMMUNITY PLAN UPDATE, COMMUNITY PLAN ADVISORY
COMMITTEE FINAL DRAFT, SEPTEMBER 30, 2013";

2.

"LANA'I COMMUNITY PLAN UPDATE, LANAI PLANNING COMMISSION
FINAL DRAFT, OCTOBER 31, 2014"; and
A draft bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 2.80B, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO THE LANAI
COMMUNITY PLAN".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 14-283 be referred to the
Planning Committee.
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NO.

14-284

- WILLIAM SPENCE, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated November 3, 2014)

Relating to a Conditional Permit application submitted by Hawaiian Cement,
transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING
HAWAIIAN CEMENT A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE THE CONCRETE
BATCHING PLANT AT HONOKOWAI, LAHAINA, ISLAND OF MAUI, WITHIN THE
COUNTY R-3 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT TAX MAP
KEY NUMBER (2) 4-4-002:039 (POR), HONOKOWAI, LAHAINA, ISLAND OF MAUI,
HAWAII"; and related documents.
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 14-284 be referred to the Land
Use Committee.

NO.

14-285

- DONALD G. COUCH, JR., COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated November 12, 2014)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE REPEALING
SECTION 2.60.010, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO COMMUNICATIONS
FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS TO THE COUNCIL".
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 14-285 be referred to the
Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee.

CHAIR BAISA: Members, you've heard the Clerk's reading, are there any requests for
consideration? Seeing none, so ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with general communications.
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GENERAL COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

14-8

- RYAN CHURCHILL, MAUI LAND & PINEAPPLE COMPANY, INC.,
(dated November 4, 2014)

Submitting the Annual Compliance Report in accordance with Ordinance No. 3889,
West Maui Project District 5 (Pulelehua), Unilateral Agreement and Declaration for
Conditional Zoning for property situated at Mahinahina, Kahana, Lahaina, Maui,
Hawaii; TMK (2) 4-3-01:82 (Lot 1) and TMK (2) 4-3-01:83 (Lot 2).
The recommended action is that General Communication No. 14-8 be referred to the
Planning Committee.

CHAIR BAISA: Members, are you okay with the referral.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there is no further business before the Council.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Members, Chair would like to thank you very much for participation today. I'd like to
thank the staff, and I would especially like to thank Mr. Kushi for sitting in today for
Corp. Counsel, we appreciate having you with us. Any further announcements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have Mr. Couch and I see Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. I just wanted wish all of my
colleagues and everybody out there and everybody here on the County of Maui a
very Happy Thanksgiving. I'm sorry, I may have beat Mr. Victorino to the punch,
sorry.
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CHAIR BAISA: I think two probably wouldn't be a problem.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: . . . that may be true but my, my request was a little bit
more than that. My request is for the people of Maui County to be aware that we are
entering the holiday season. Our children will be out of school next week for the
holiday season. I want everyone to have a safe Thanksgiving, but more importantly
the day after Thanksgiving is Black Friday and people tend to forget that in the hustle
and bustle, they lose the idea of respect and courtesy. And I'm only asking this
community to remember that when you're out there, and remember that in all aspects
of our community because we seem to be losing that at times, Madam Chair. And,
and you lose that, you lose the core of what makes Maui, Maui No Ka Oi. So, I just
wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving, but more importantly a safe Thanksgiving
season. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments? Seeing none, Chair would like to wish all of you a
very Happy Thanksgiving, we have an awful lot to be thankful for. Sometimes we
forget that. And let us offer our condolences to the family, the Britton Family who
unfortunately are, are dealing with a loss this morning of a family member due to an
accident.
So with that, everybody, this meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
The regular meeting of November 21, 2014 was adjourned by the Chair at 11:19 a.m.

DENNIS A. MAT 0, COUNTY CLERK
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